MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
1/8/08 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 37th meeting Jan 8, 2008. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members  Mike Roberts,  Brian Bee, Donna Gates, and Denny Wentworth; and alternate Curt Stine.

Absent were alternates Denny Richardson and Sally Baecker. 

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the November plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded by D. Gates and approved on a voice vote, 6 to 1.

2. Citizens concerns

No citizen concerns were presented.

3. Sesquicentennial celebration

Manore reminded Commission members that the Town of Frankfort became a Wisconsin town 150 years ago this April. We will place on next month's agenda a discussion of ways to involve our constituents in some kind of Sesquicentennial celebration.  
4. Ethics reminders

Manore reminded Commission members of some basic ethical guidelines, including being aware that Wisconsin's Open Meeting law prohibits Plan Commission members from discussing official business when we see each other socially.

5. Reports from Commission Members
Manore reported that on December 11 she and Donna Gates attended a seminar in Eau Claire sponsored by the Wisconsin Towns Association. They attended an afternoon session on creating and adopting subdivision ordinances.

Manore said WTA attorney Tom Harnisch told attenders that, contrary to what some planning opponents say, the "Consistency Requirement" in Wisconsin's Smart Growth law does not require that a Town's comprehensive plan be "consistent" with the plans of neighboring governmental units or regional planning bodies. The law states that when a Town board makes land use decisions, these decisions should be internally consistent with the Town's own plan. Harisch said the Town board does have authority to change the Town's comprehensive plan, if changes are needed or desired. 
6. Land Use Issues

Commission members discussed ways to minimize possible future conflicts caused by conflicting land uses. Ideas discussed included establishing some sort of  buffer zone around livestock farms; developing a subdivision ordinance; developing a roads ordinance; and township zoning. Roberts stated that administering town zoning might possibly require a change to a five person Town Board, rather than the current three person board.

7. Upcoming meetings
The Town of Frankfort regular monthly Town board meeting is scheduled for  2/12/08.

The Plan Commission will  meet next on 2/5/08, 7:30 p.m. The agenda will include Sequicentennial planning and reexaming the goals and objectives for Chapter 11, Land Use.

8. Adjournment
B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bee. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at  8:47 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

